
Parents drop in sessions 

Please use our drop ins to follow up any discussions or to access the staff for help 

with homework, behaviour or to find out how your child is doing. Teachers will be 

available after school on these nights. 

Mrs Tomlinson will chat to parents with any SEN concerns in addition to the     

parents of her class 

 Mrs Cheetham    Nursery                Friday 

 Mrs Seymour           Reception             Friday 

 Miss Fenton             Reception             Friday 

 Miss Falato              Year 1                 Thursday 

 Mrs Tomlinson          Year 1                  Friday 

 Mrs Park                  Year 2                 Wednesday 

 Mrs Heaps               Year 2                 Wednesday 

 Mrs Gray                 Year 3                  Thursday 

 Miss Smith              Year 3                  Thursday 

 Miss Price                Year 4                  Thursday 

 Miss Mohring           Year 4                  Thursday 

    Our Awards assembly has moved 

to Monday and so there will be no 

awards on the Newsletter until next 

  Friday.           

KINGSFIELD AWARDS 

Next week is week  1  of the school dinner menu.  

A huge WELL DONE to the following children who were awarded a 

Golden Ticket this week and chose a prize from the Golden chest in 

Mrs Butlers office: 

   

            Sophie Griffiths       Sienna Roberts 

  Gracie-Mae Burns       Spencer Burns 

  Lucy Oakes          Riley Machin 

  Jayden Jennings 

Year 2 will be holding SATS workshops for     

parents on 30/1/2018  at 3pm and 5pm. Further 

information and details will be sent out closer 

to the time.  

Please visit our website for more calendar details of events       

taking place in December 

Year 4 will be visiting a Roman Experience in 

Chester on 4th  December. Cost of the 

trip is £13.90 and should be paid via 

Parentpay  asap.  

As part of their topic         

Christmas,  Nursery will be 

holding a Paint an Elf activity day on 

15th    December. Cost of the activity 

is £10 and should be paid via 

Parentpay. Thanks 

Quick reminder to parents—NO dogs are allowed on the yard 

even if they are carried. Thank you 

SWIMMING 

Year 4 will NOT be Swimming on Friday 

1st December as they will be visiting         

Woodhouse Academy for a Cooking Session. 

Instead—Year 3 will  be having a ‘taster’      

session in readiness for the start of their lessons 

after Christmas.  Please could all Year 3      

children bring their swimming kit in on Friday .  

Year 4 School Council members visited the Town Hall on          

Wednesday to look at the ‘ What will Biddulph look like in 2035’ 

Project.  They had a brilliant time and  were a credit to the 

school. Well Done.  

Year 2 will be holding 

a Parent  Engagement 

Day on 6th                  

December—please see 

your class teacher if 

you have not received 

a letter about it.  

As part of their topic   

London, a trip has been 

organised for Year 2 to 

Ford Green Hall on          

Tuesday 12th                   

December. The cost of 

the trip is £8.50 and 

should be paid via 

Parentpay  

Please note there 

will be no short 

tennis now until 

after the     

Christmas break. 

The next session 

will be on          

Tuesday 9th         

January.  

Biddulph Methodist Church will be holding a  

Carol Service on Sunday 17th December at 

6pm. All Welcome—more details to follow.  

Parentpay—Universal Free School Meals 

Reception Year 1 and Year 2 

Just a reminder that we are aware of  an issue 

with parentpay which means that on occasion 

amounts ranging from 10p-50p show as outstanding 

on      children's accounts even though they are in 

receipt of Universal Free school meals—this only 

applies to Reception , Year 1 and Year 2. The 

amounts are   corrected every Monday to reduce 

the balance   outstanding to zero again.  Please do 

not worry if you are showing a negative balance 

this will be adjusted accordingly. ( unless you owe 

from previous years ). Thanks 



Diary Dates 

For Parents  

 

 

 

Biddulph Lantern Parade 

Saturday 25th November 

 

Year 2 Parent Engagement 

Wednesday 6th December  

 

Christmas Fayre 

Friday 8th December 

 

School closes for Christmas 

Tuesday 19th December 

 

School reopens 

Wednesday 3rd January  

 

Year 2 SATS workshops 

Tuesday 30th January 

 

Nativity Dates:  

 

EYFS   11th December 1.45pm  

         12th December 9.45am  

 

Year 1 12th December 1.45pm  

           13th December 9.45am 

  

Year 2 13th December 1.45pm  

           14th December 9.45am  

 

Year 3 13th December 6.30pm 

            15th December 

1.45pm   

 

Year 4 14th December 6.30pm 

           15th December 9.45am  

 

 

 

 

Learn TOGETHER  play TOGETHER  

SUCCEED TOGETHER 

24th November 2017 

Kingsfield News 

Theme of the Week 

 
I can learn my part for the Christmas 

Nativity. 

Children’s News 

Well done to the following children for their out 

of school  achievements: 

Jack Jones—Trampolining Certificate. 

Liam Taylor—Man of the Match. 

Reilly Roberts—Man of the Match. 

Ethan Edwards—Man of the Year 2016-2017. 

Missy-Jai Green—First part of Stage 3 Swimming 

. 

School Attendance 

 

    Clever Caterpillars              94.10%  

    Busy Bees                           91.90% 

    Charming Cheetahs            96.70% 

    Terrific Tigers                      97.30% 

    Perfect Panthers                 97.90% 

    Learning Lions                      100% 

    Super Squirrels                   88.10% 

    Wise Owls                            94.80% 

    Fantastic Foxes                   96.70% 

    Brilliant Badgers        96.50%  

  

Last weeks winners were Mrs Heap’s 

class with 100%  

Fantastic—Well done  

 Last Week’s Whole School           

Attendance    

  96.00% 

             School target    

                            96.50% 

    PTFA News 

Thank you to everyone who supported 

the Bingo night. It was a roaring     

success and we raised a massive  

£360  

As part of their topic   

London, a trip has been 

organised for Year 2 to 

Ford Green Hall on          

Tuesday 12th                   

December. The cost of 

the trip is £8.50 and 

should be paid via 

Parentpay  

                          Christmas Fayre 

              Friday 8th December 3.30pm 

Lots of stalls and fun activities for everyone 

including: 

 Hook a Bag 

        Chocolate Marshmallows 

Cakes, Tea and Coffee 

     Balloon Pop 

                   Crafts 

       Teddy Tombola 

         Bottle Tombola 

                       AND LOTS MORE  

 

Visit Santa in his Grotto 

All Welcome  

 

If anyone would like to donate cakes for the 

cake stall please send them to school 

on Thursday 7th or Friday 

8th December. Thank you.  

Biddulph Light Switch on and       

Lantern Parade 

If your child is taking part in the 

Lantern Parade on  Saturday at the 

Biddulph Light Switch  please meet 

by the library at 5.15pm ready 

for the start of the parade at 

5.30pm 

A huge CONGRATULATIONS to Henry Oakes 

winner of the ‘Welcome to Biddulph’ 2035  

competition for the neighbourhood plan design. 

Henry was presented 

with a box of art           

materials by the 

Town Crier, Mayor 

and Town Councillor 

in the Town Hall.   


